
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Susan Turnbull [mailto: ]  
Sent: 02 October 2021 16:02 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
Ref: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 
 
Further to my heartfelt objections on the stopping up of Princes Parade submitted on 
18/05/2018 I would like to add 
 
Following the amount of housing development on the Shorncliffe site to the north of 
Seabrook the A259 is already experiancing considerable increase in traffic. The 
A259 through Seabrook is very narrow due to the amount of on street parking as 
many residents do not have garages, this means the road is not wide enough for 2 
large vehicles such as buses and lorries, to pass each other. The stopping up of 
Princes Parade is going to add considerably to the congestion and risk of accidents 
on this part of the A259. 
 
The siting of the proposed new road running within 13.32 metres of the canal 
contravenes the Environment Agency's reccommendations and will increase noise 
and pollution for the many people who walk the canal path on a daily basis and for 
the considerable amount of local wildlife both on the canal and in the surrounding 
areas. Much of the canal bank habitat will be destroyed by the building of this road 
and the engineering work required to provide support for a road on this land directly 
above the canal. 
 
I do not believe the stopping up of Princes Parade and the damage it will cause is 
justified or necessary in order to provide a new swimming pool and leisure centre on 
this site. 
 
Yours faithfully 
Susan Turnbull (Mrs) 
 




